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3. Recommended alternative:  

The centralized gravity sewer system constructed by the three beach Associations has been 

identified the most cost effective and technically feasible solution. Wastewater within 

MBA, OCBCA and OLSBA, would be collected via gravity pipes and conveyed through 

one shared pump station and force main. It is currently envisioned that the centralized 

pump station would be located within MBA.  Wastewater from OCBCA would be 

transported to MBA through an easement located within Sound View. The pipe traversing 

across Sound View would enable this community to tie-in, should Old Lyme join the 

Associations in the future.  

 

From the Associations, wastewater would be conveyed through the towns of East Lyme and 

Waterford collection systems for final treatment at the New London Water Pollution 

Control Facility (tri-town system). Ample conveyance and treatment capacity has been 

documented to exist within the tri-town system to address the identified community 

pollution problems. It is expected that an Intermunicipal Agreement, and an accompanying 

buy-in payment, will be necessary to allow the Associations to utilize the tri-town 

wastewater system.  The centralized sewer alternative includes a conservative buy-in 

payment estimate to downstream municipalities. Upgrades to a limited amount of 

wastewater infrastructure components within the tri-town system may be implemented in 

lieu of a “cash” buy-in payment.  

 

The associations would seek state funding assistance through the Reserve for “Small 

Community Projects” included in DEEP’s Clean Water Fund priority list.  Funding under 

this category would enable the Associations to qualify for a 25% grant, and a 20-year low 

interest loan for eligible portions of the project.  Concurrently, MBA and OLSBA intend to 

seek funding assistance from the Connecticut Department of Public Health Drinking Water 

State Revolving Fund to implement upgrades to their water supply systems.  

Figure 7. Proposed regional solution 

 
Source: Fuss and O’Neill, MBA Wastewater Facilities Planning Report, April 2015 


